TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Friday, December 9, 2022
Workshop

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal Building with the following present: Supervisors Gene Schappell, Fred Herman; Chief William McEllroy; Manager/Treasurer/Secretary Monica Flower and Road Master Michael Quick and local residents. Absent: Supervisor Richard DeLong. The attendance roster is on file with the secretary.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Schappell at 9:13 a.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Participation: None

General Discussion:

- Road Master, Michael Quick presented three quotes for top garage extension. The quotes were discussed. R&D contracting came in as the lowest bid. Further discussion and vote will be held at regular meeting on Wednesday, December 14, 2022.
- Chief William McEllroy answered question in regards to the use of funds donated by Kelly Toyota. The funds will be used to purchase license plate reader cameras and explained how this purchase will benefit our township.
- Hauling quotes for 2023 were discussed. Further discussion and vote will be held at regular meeting on Wednesday, December 14, 2022.
- Brief discussion on Cabela's request to withdraw, their land development plans. Vote to accept this request will be held at regular meeting on Wednesday, December 14, 2022.

A Motion was made by Fred Herman and seconded by Gene Schappell to adjourn the meeting at 10:28 a.m. Upon roll call Schappell and Herman voted yes.

Tilden Township

Monica Flower Secretary